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Happy Advent and Merry Christmas! 
 

ñIn these last days, God has spoken to us by a SON.ò (Hebrews 1: 2) 

ADVENT, in my understanding, I would like to acronym as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the Bible, God revealed Godself in many varied ways. In the Hebrew Scripture God 

revealed himself to humanity as Creator God, who delivered the Hebrew people from 

slavery, then God was revealed through the words, lives, and the actions of the prophets 

and servants of God. The theophany happened from the beginning. Theophany, the com-

bination of two Greek words means the appearance of God, a manifestation of God, God 

shows Godself to humankind. Hebrews 1:1-3 says that God spoke to our ancestors in 

many and various ways. 
 

That means in and through prophets God spoke kind words and judgment words, love of 

God and anger of God expressed by the prophets. Advent is preparing for the arrival of 

the expected Savior and Lord Jesus Christ. God finally spoke to each one of us through 

Jesus Christ, who is the full and final revelation of God. Jesus is the reflection of God and 

the exact imprint of Godôs very being. How amazing isnôt it? As a mom, I speak with my 

son in various ways and tones, but my ultimate expression is love and love alone towards 

my son. In the same manner, Godôs ultimate expression and communication is Godôs 

love, grace, and mercy which is showered upon us in and through Jesus Christ.  
 

This season of advent as we prepare our hearts, homes, and church sanctuary for Christôs 

arrival, let us not prepare only by how the world wants us to do by buying, and spending. 

But we will think, meditate, and study how ADVENT is an Amazing Divine Venture 

Expressed in Novel/New Theophany. Christ is the visible expression of the invisible 

God. Why is it novel? Christ is the One who brought the hope, peace, joy, and love of 

God to the fullest extent to each one of us through his birth, life, ministry, death, and res-

urrection. May the hope, joy, love, and peace of the Advent season be your blessing, and 

let the Theophany (appearance of God) continue to fill your hearts, souls, and minds!  
 

May the grace and love of Christ be seen in you and through you!  

Pastor Archana Samuel 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amazing 

Divine 

Venture 

Expressed in 

Novel/New 

Theophany 

 Hebrews 1: 1-3 ñLong ago God spoke to our ances-

tors in many and various ways by the prophets, but in 

these last days God has spoken to us by a Son, whom 

he appointed heir of all things, through whom God 

has created the worlds. He is the reflection of Godôs 

glory and exact imprint of Godôs very being, and he 

sustains all things by his powerful word.ò  



Advent Bible Study 
 

Join us Sundays, from 11:45-12:45 PM (following fellowship) in the Double Class-

room room #8 (aka Library). All ages are welcome. Bring curiosity, desire to grow, 

something for notes, and a study Bible.  
 

Pastor Archana will lead an Advent BibleStudy, ñAll the Good, A Wesleyan Way of 

Christmasò, by Laceye Warner, Amy Valdez Barker, Junc Choi, Sangwo Kim. If you 

would like to contribute to the study books, the cost is $13.00 each. I have ordered 

the books and will let you know when they arrive. The Bible Study will take place on 

Sundays, 3, 10, and 17 December, following Fellowship, in the Double Classroom. 

Contact person, Pastor Archana 

Page 2 Wesley Tidings December 2023 

Twilight Harp/Guitar Concert  

December 10, 6:00 PM 
 

The Williamsburg Youth Harp Society 

and the Advanced Guitar Studies from 

Kecoughtan High School will jointly 

present a Twilight Harp and Guitar 

concert Sunday, December 10, 2023 at 

6:00PM in the sanctuary of Wesley 

UMC. We have had the privilege of 

Harps and Cellos before, but this year 

I am pleased to announce that Guitars 

will be playing with the harps. Con-

tact persons: Jerry Sowers and Cynthia 

Campbell.  

United Methodist Family Services  
United Methodist Family Services (UMFS) 

is the Virginia Conference designated offer-

ing for December. Because UMFS does not 

receive any apportionment funds, the gener-

osity of our local church partners is invaluable. You can donate 

on the website: www.umfs.org/donate/or make an offering 

throughout the month. (please annotate ñFor UMFSò). 

December 17th 

10AM Service 
 

The world was lost in darkness over 

2,000 years ago...until the coming of 

Christ turned that darkness into light. 

Mary and Joseph moved from dark 

times to a joyful celebration of the In-

carnation. We can also move from 

darkness into light when we come to 

the Light of the world.   

 

Proclaim the wonder of Christmas 

with Darkness into Light  a Christmas Musical Journey by 

Mary McDonald. Contact personðJerry Sowers   

    Christmas  Musical 

   Darkness in Light 
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H.E.L.P. Food Pantry 
 

The shelves are empty! There is a great need for 

all nonperishable 

 

canned meat  (tuna, spam, canned ham, etc.) 

breakfast items:   (cereal, pancake mix, granola) 

spaghetti noodles   (all types of pasta) 

Spaghetti sauce powdered milk 

Rice   peanut butter 

canned vegetables canned fruit 

canned chili  canned spaghetti 

canned soups  crackers 

boxed potatoes 

 

The food is delivered to the 

H.E.L.P. food pantry 

monthly. Toilet paper is also 

needed.  

 

Contact: Sherry Moore 

NOTE: Salvation Army Angel Tree:  The ñangelsò 

have all been ñadoptedò ï thank you to all!  
 

Just a reminder -  

Unwrapped Angel Tree gifts should be returned to the 

church by Sunday, Dec. 10.  
 

Please attach the top portion of the tag to your gift and 

label each gift with the Angel Code.  Items can be placed 

in a gift bag if youôd like. If you bring more than one 

bag, please make sure you tie the bags together with the 

childôs assigned number so they do not get misplaced.  
 

Gifts can be placed on/or around the table in the fellow-

ship hall foyer.  
 

Thank you so much for your kindness and generosity this 

Christmas Season! Contact person: Susan Brookman  

Christmas Poinsettias 
There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin 

board to purchase Christmas Poinsettias. 

Please indicate how many white and/or 

red that you would like. The cost is 

$15.00 each. 
 

Please sign-up, email the church office or call: 757-838

-3044 The Poinsettias will be in the sanctuary on 11 

December and will remain until Christmas Eve.  

Please sign up by Sunday, December 7th.  
Contact person: Sylvia Krisnow 

A TRAVEL OPPORTUNITY:  The Fifty 
Plus (senior) group at First United Methodist 

Church Fox Hill (1 Salt Pond Road, Hampton, VA 

23664) will be traveling to Charleston, SC, April 

10 - 13, 2024, and has opened seats to other local 

congregations who may be interested.  You may 

have been before, but we think you will find we 

are doing lots of ñdifferentò things on this 

trip.  Attractions include a tour of Historic 

Charleston, Fort Sumter, Boone Hall Plantation 

and Gardens, the Naval & Maritime Museum, and 

a presentation of Beautiful: The Carole King Musi-

cal in the Historic Dock Street Theatre.   

The flyer, which can be accessed on the web 

at https://storage2.snappages.site/NGHBQ9/assets/

files/Itinerary-Reservation-Charleston.pdf. If you 

view the flyer on line there are many included 

links to the places we will be visiting.  For more 

information, contact Bill Bryan 

at bill@firstumcfoxhill.org or by phone at 757-851

-0748.  Deposits are needed by Dec 12, so donôt 

delay. 

A Nights Welcome 
 

Wesley UMC will be serving dinner to the 

guests at A Night's Welcome on Wednes-

day December 27th (Calvary Reformed Presbyterian 

Church, 403 Whealton Rd); if you can help prepare 

some of the food and/or help to serve dinner please let 

Anne Companion know (757-630-5860). Dinner will be 

served to the guests at 6:30pm. We will also be prepar-

ing bagged breakfasts and an e-mail will go out soon re-

Thank you for being a blessing to a child. 

mailto:bill@firstumcfoxhill.org
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Longest Night Service of Christmas 

 Monday, December 18, 7 PM 
 

Not all Christmases are whiteðsome are blue. 

Chances are that either you or someone close to you has felt depressed during the holiday  

season. When it seems like the whole world is filled with lights, celebration, friends,  

and family, many among us feel an amplified sense of loss, grief, and disconnection.  
 

This Advent while we celebrate Christôs birth we are also living in a physically distanced world with differ-

ent parameters of interaction. Many will be blue this Christmas because they are far from ð or grieving the 

loss of ð loved ones and cherished traditions. As we face the stressors this year, we long for the Holy One. 

Experience light and hope together through worship and prayer. 

 

Begun as a service bringing together themes of loneliness, loss, and grief during a season of bright activity, 

this worship focuses on Godôs presence and time to seek hopeful peace. Holding space on the physically 

longest night in our hemisphere to remember God is Lord of the dark and the light, with us in grace in the 

dark as well as the light. Come and worship the Lord in whom ñdarkness is as lightò. Rest into Godôs loving 

embrace. 

Do you need help delivering your Christmas cards  

to your Wesley friends?   
 

Our congregation has enjoyed writing Christmas Cards to our church family for 

many years with the ñpostageò only being 10 cents a card.  This has been a 

wonderful tradition to spread Christmas cheer!  

 

If you bring your Christmas cards already signed and in envelopes with just the name on the envelope (we 

donôt need addresses) and put them in the specially marked boxes at the church by noon on December 10th, 

we will do the delivering for you.  The cost to mail each card is 10 cents.  You can pick up your cards on an-

ytime after December 15th.  The mail boxes will be located in the foyer outside the sanctuary.  (Checks 

should be made out to the WUMC designate ñCard fundraiserò) 
 

Í Turn your cards in by December 10th. 

Í Write cards to local, active members and friends of Wesley.  We will NOT mail any cards not picked up. 

Í If you are unable to get to the church to drop off the cards, or pickup cards on the 10th, let the church of-

fice know and we will arrange for someone to pickup or deliver the cards. (If you can help deliver cards, 

please let the church office know) 
 

To drop-off or pickup cards, come to the church Monday through Thursday from 9-noon. Check the big 

white cabinet on the counter near the sanctuary after the 15th even if you are new to the church.  You may be 

surprised to find a card(s) with your name! The proceeds will go toward one of our mission outreach projects. 
 

If you have questions or if you can help sort cards contact, Nancy Gumbert 
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Women of the 

Church 
 

The joint Mary Levin Bible Study 

Group/United Women of Faith 

Christmas Party will be Wednesday evening, December 

6th, 6:00 pm, at the home of Carol Hale.  
 

Please bring an hors d'oeuvre or dessert to share. If you 

wish to participate in the gift exchange, please bring a 

wrapped Christmas ornament or small gift ($10 limit).  

All Women of the Church are Invited!  
Do come and bring a friend to this annual 

festive, laughter-filled gathering. 
 

For many years Wesleyôs United Methodist Women have 

collected new underwear, hats, and gloves as Christmas 

gifts for persons served by the Veterans Affairs (VA) 

Medical Center.   
 

The VA volunteer office also collects Jigsaw puzzles, 

puzzle books. There will be a collection bin in the hall-

way outside the fellowship hall for any of the above 

items you wish to donate to make the holidays a little 

brighter for our veterans. 
 

Reminder: The District UWF Ad-

vent Prayer Breakfast is Saturday, 

December 2nd, 9:30 AM, at First 

Fox Hill UMC, 1 Salt Pond Road, 

Hampton. Deadline to signup is November 26th.  Cost is 

$13.  

Offering envelopes  
 

Offering envelopes for the 2024 calen-

dar year will be on the Information 

Counter during the month of Decem-

ber.   

Please pick up your boxes by December 31st so you will 

have them to use starting in January, or let me know if 

you need me to bring them to you.  If you do not have a 

box and want one, just let me know.   

Let me know if you have any questions.  Kathann Mon-

tague, Financial Secretary, 757-722-8744 or 

kdm8989@cox.net 

UM Day at General  

Assembly February 1, 2024 
 

Have you heard of UM Day at 

the General Assembly? It's a 

day when United Methodists 

come together to do amazing 

things by advocating for neighbors by meeting 

with elected representatives.  
 

During this event, participants learn about issues 

that are facing people all across the Common-

wealth., connect with other United Methodists, 

and together celebrate our United Methodist faith 

that values justice, advocacy, and compassion.  
 

Thursday, February 1, 2024 

The Pace Center 

700 West Franklin Street 

Richmond, Virginia 
 

Early Bird Registrations thru January 7, 2024-$25 

Regular Registration as of January 8, 2024 - $35 

Student Registration - $10 
 

Already know you want to join the event?   

Register:  

https://na.eventscloud.com/ereg/index.php?

eventid=767749& 
 

If you have any questions about this event, please 

contact Heather Wray at heatherwray@vaumc.  

Sages Luncheon  
 

December 13th at 12:30 PM ï Sages Christmas 

Luncheon ï Frankôs Monster Munchies Cantina, 

2710 N Armistead, Hampton. 
 

There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board. 

Please sign-up, email or call the church office if 

you would like to attend. 
 

Contact:  

Sylvia 

Krisnow 
 

mailto:kdm8989@cox.net
https://na.eventscloud.com/ereg/index.php?eventid=767749&

